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TREATMENT WITH CPAP PATIENT LETTER

You are currently on the waiting list for treatment with a CPAP machine under the Salisbury Respiratory Team.

We are very sorry that your appointment has been delayed and fully understand the frustration you may feel.  The delay has been caused by the pressures on the NHS as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic and the impact this has had on all our services. At the moment there is an international shortage of CPAP machines which is also impacting the service, although we expect the situation to improve in the New Year. 
Due to the increased demand on the hospital during the pandemic we have made significant changes to some of our services. In some cases, we are changing appointments to telephone or video appointments. The build-up in demand means that waiting times are currently much longer than usual and the current wait time for a CPAP appointment is approximately 110 weeks.

We ask that you do not contact the department to find out where you are on the waiting list but be assured that we will contact you by letter when your appointment is scheduled. 
Please read the following information:

· If you have purchased your own machine and mask, please let the Respiratory Team know by emailing sft.respiratorynurses@nhs.net 
We can then make sure you are seen in the correct part of the sleep service. 

· If you have made lifestyle changes and no longer have Obstructive Sleep Apnoea, please let us know by emailing sft.sleepcpap2@nhs.net
In the meantime, it is recognised that patients with obstructive sleep apnoea can be helped by making lifestyle changes and being motivated to living a healthier lifestyle is vital to reaching your health goals. There are services in Dorset designed to help you whilst you wait for your treatment.
	Help with losing weight, reducing alcohol consumption and quitting smoking
	Help gaining motivation to live a healthier lifestyle and reaching your health goals

	LiveWell Dorset via either:

· Telephone: 0800 840 1628 (Mon-Fri 9am-6:30pm), or

· Online: www.livewelldorset.co.uk

	Dorset Self-Management service via:
· Telephone 0303 303 0153 (Mon-Fri 10am-4pm), or

· Email: contact@helpandcare.org.uk, or

· Online: www.helpandcare.org.uk/services/self-management/



It is important that you continue to follow any advice you were given regarding driving.
You should have received written advice from the clinician who assessed you and referred you to us. Please check that letter and the helpful advice online at either the GOV.UK or National Institute for Clinical Excellence websites. In the case of the latter, a shortened version of the hyperlink is shown as the original is too wide for this page.

https://www.gov.uk/excessive-sleepiness-and-driving
https://sleep-apnoea-trust.org/driving-and-sleep-apnoea/detailed-guidance-to-uk-drivers-with-sleep-apnoea/  
FAQ’s can be found at:
https://www.salisbury.nhs.uk/wards-departments/departments/respiratory-medicine/
If after checking these sites you still have questions regarding your driving then please email us on sft.sleepcpap2@nhs.net
Once again, we are sorry for the delay and thank you for your patience at this difficult and challenging time.

Yours sincerely

The Respiratory Team
Salisbury NHS Foundation Trust
